EDITORIAL

Welcome to the December 2002 Newsletter. The balance of the major papers from the July Conference in Canberra is included in this issue. We hope you find them stimulating reading!

Philip Harvey has kindly edited the Keynote Address presented by Dr Graeme Garrett. For those who were at the conference, you know how pivotal to his presentation were the projected illustrations of classical art. We are thrilled to present them in our special colour spread (pages 24 & 25), as well as photographs sent by the Western Australian Chapter

Robyn Holmes' paper was a little long for this issue and so part 2 will be included in the April 2003 Newsletter. Her arguments for music being included as part of our collections are very compelling.

Lesley Utting missed the Canberra conference as she was on study leave. Her report gives valuable insights into ways of enhancing professional development opportunities. She also sent a few colour photographs, which are included on page 25.

ANZTLA has links with other related groups, one of them being the National Catholic Resource Centres Network. Susan Melhuish has reported on the 2002 Conference held in Brisbane.

Acknowledgment of the source of the cartoon (p.17) is given on page 46.

My thanks again to Wendy Davis (for proof reading), Lavinia Gent (for clipart) and the wonderful support of the other half of the Editorial Committee, Jocelyn Morris.

Responses from members were positive regarding our proposal for Openbook to handle distribution of the Newsletter. Time constraints have meant that we were unable to begin the arrangement with this issue but will in the New Year.

Val Canty

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 15TH MARCH, 2003

ABTAPL UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS

Noted in the June (2002) issue of the **Bulletin of the Association of British Theological and Philosophical Libraries** is the news that the Union List is now available on the internet at http://www.le.ac.uk/abtapl/

Included are the philosophy, theology and religious studies journal holdings of 44 different institutions in the U.K.

ANZTLA Newsletter No. 48 Page 4